TOSHKENT IRRIGATSIYA VA QISHLOQ XO'JALIGINI MEXANIZATSIYALASH MUHANDISLARI INSTITUTI

Conversation with pupils

During his visit to Fergana Region on June 12-13, 2018, President of the Republic of Uzbekistan
Sh.M.Mirziyoev gave assignments to give full support to talented students in the region and to create all
the conditions for their creative potential. At the meeting held on March 19, 2019, a wide range of issues
of interest to the spirituality of young people and their interest in reading books for their leisure time were
discussed. To fulfill the tasks, academicians M.Mirsaidov and prof. T.M.Mavlanov met with gifted students
from a number of general education schools in the Ferghana region on April 4-6. They presented a series
of books by Uzbek classic writers, poets and great writer Chingiz Aitmatov to the participants of the
Science Olympiad and excellent marks. The meetings were held with talented students of the 8th and 29th
schools of Margilan city of Fergana region and 1st IDUM in Vodil town.

During these meetings, M. Mirsaydov talked about the state youth policy in Uzbekistan and the attention of
the President to young people and the conditions created for them. He called for the future of science to
master the tops of science and adopt new technologies. It was said that students should deeply engage in
academic studies, work diligently and always strive for future students to become effective professionals
for the development of our country. In order to do so, our young people have to work harder and read
good books and read many books in order to be a good reader and expert in all aspects. Many questions
were asked by the students. These questions show that they have read many books and have a higher
knowledge than their own. All the questions asked by the pupils and teachers were answered by M.
Mirsaydov, who tried to answer all the questions, and made the participants glad.

The meeting was held in an exciting way at the highest level with enthusiasm. Participants of the meeting
expressed gratitude to the President of the Republic of Uzbekistan for the opportunites given to the youth.
These young people have pledged to be worthy sons and daughters in the future. All the talented students
and hardwoking teachers of the school attended the event.
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